Questions from Boundary Review Board Meeting June 19/2019

South Park

1. Please indicate where the new boundary lines for South Park will be drawn as it is
projected to be over enrolled and how does this impact enrollment at Sir James
Douglas?

We were awaiting the most up to date projections from Baragar before reassessing
whether this will be necessary. We have since learned that South Park is not projected
to be over enrolled.

2. Could you please explain why the “walkability” distances are preventing your from
recommending the South Park PAC proposal but yet the proposed Sir James Douglas



1. Canyou please further explain the shift in the Macaulay catchment to move the new
neighbourhood to Vic West? Also, please explain how this neighbourhood will be
consulted?

Consultation took place at Macaulay on Tuesday May 14, 2018. The proposal shifts a
small north eastern portion of the Macaulay catchment to Craigflower. Parents






6. If four/five years you have seen an increase of students why has it taken this long to
address it? Please take a look at all schools for where students come from for the last 4
years, so you have a basis to know what the children of SD61 have been doing not just
South Park.

Answered at the June 19, 2019 meeting.

7. How many years do you predict it will take to actually see this “right-sizing” take



2. How does the sibling priority 3.5 actually make a difference to the lives of those families
affected by the significant changes made by the boundary review?

3. What advice do you have for me, when explaining to these young families, that the
promise of sibling priority that enticed them to come has now been eliminated before
their oldest child has even finished Kindergarten?

4. Sibling priority: why 3.5 and not 2.57?

For the 2019 — 2020 school year every non-catchment sibling requesting a transfer to an
older sibling’s non-catchment school was accepted. This is also our historical trend. All
non-catchment siblings have previously been accommodated. The number of families
with younger siblings impacted by a change in boundary is much smaller the total number
of district wide non-catchment sibling requests. The proposed boundary changes also
right size populations to the school capacities. In addition to these factors, Priority 3.5
provides a higher priority than the current non-catchment sibling priority for families
Impacted by a change in a school boundary. Although we cannot guarantee assurance
that these families will be able to keep siblings together, we are very confident as a result
of the factors mentioned above, that families impacted by boundary changes will be
accommodated.

Margaret Jenkins / Lansdowne

1. When many families switch from French to English to favor a safe route to school and
attend Monterey, will there be room for them then? Or will those in the Bank Street
catchment take up all the free space at the school?

Answered at the June 19, 2019 meeting.



Answered at the June 19, 2019 meeting.

4. Will there be room for all the EMUS students at Monterey who switch from French to
English? When should we switch or apply for transfer?

Answered at the June 19, 2019 meeting.



